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NEWSLETTER 2020/21             
TERM 2, WEEK 3 

PRIMARY 

The Star of the Week Award 
goes to Lau Xin RU from year 5 
Respect. She has shown growth 
in her learning. She takes 
responsibility for her work and 
completes work in the given 
time. She is not afraid to ask for 
guidance both in the classroom 
and during online learning. Xin 
Ru, keep trying your best and 
continue making great progress 
this term.  Lau	Xin	Ru	



SECONDARY 

The Star of the Week Award goes to 
Lim Jing Yan from year 7 Respect. In 
I C T l e s s o n s s h e a s k s g r e a t 
questions, exhibiting a great level of 
understanding. She thinks out of the 
box. Chloe is an active participant in 
all GC lessons. Her teacher has been 
impressed by her thoughtful work 
and particularly her explanations 
about different perspectives. We all 
wish her a great learning journey 
ahead and well-done!
 Lim Jing Yan




Dear Parents/Guardians; 
 
The early years and primary students have just completed their entry point for their 1st IEYC and IPC units for the term. We are happy to see 
the children engaging actively with the teaching and learning activities. Seeing them physically or virtually with a smile on their faces is 
priceless.  
 
Our Key Stage 3 students are fully immersed in their learning journey, harvesting and applying their knowledge. Year 10 and Year 11 students 
are busy with preparation for their mock exams preparation which take place over the next two weeks. We hope this will provide them a good 
heads up before the actual exams. 
 
Once again, our Year 11 students have made us proud with their excellent achievement  in the Mandarin and Malay IGCSE examinations, in 
which they achieved 100% credit grades. We wish  them the same success for their upcoming examinations.  
 
We are extremely proud of our alumni (class of 2018/19) Brady Chua Yuan Ken and Joyjane Ling Ai Leen who have been accepted for the 
Bachelor of Medical Science and Doctor of Medicine degree courses at the Royal College of Surgeons, Ireland and Monash University, 
Australia respectively. We wish them success today and always! All the best for a bright future! 
 
We will be having Parents’ Sharing Session for Secondary next Wednesday 27th January and we hope to see you there virtually. The details of 
the meet will be shared by the homeroom teachers. In addition, there will no online / physical classes on the 28th January due to Thaipusam.  
 
Please feel free to contact us or email us at principal.puchong@rafflesia.edu.my for suggestions and concerns. We trust that you will continue 
to be an active member of our school community, thank you. 
 
Regards, 
Chandra Veerappan 
 





Head




April Yeoh Pei 
Ann


Deputy 
Head 




Liew Cheng 

Jiun


Secretary 




Tiffany Woo Yan 
Tong


Logistics




Adriana Syasya 
Binti Abdul 

Rahim




3D	Hat	
Students	had	fun	making	3D	hats.	
They	enjoyed	pasting	little		pieces	of	
coloured	paper	around	the	hat.	



We made a car puppet craft! 



Year 1 





Students created 
posters to help remind 
themselves how to use 
the correct punctuation 
when using dialogue.  

Meraam Cheyenne 

Kara 

Clyde 



We researched animals  
that are going extinct and 
created a poster to help 
them. We had to think 

about causes and 
solutions.  

Kyra				

Tristan																				Ling	Tong							



Wong	Jing		

I completed the 
newspaper report 

by adding new 
vocabulary that I’ve 

learnt.  

Spelling rules 

We know when the word 
ends  with ‘y’ and a vowel, 

just add s . 

Joshua		

K	
Y	
R	
A	

I can explore 
comparative 

and 
superlative 

forms of 
adjectives.  



Mental	Calculations	

This	week	in	
maths,	we	are		
looking	at	

different	methods	
to	help	us	answer	
questions	without	
using	a	calculator.	
Here	are	some	
examples	of	the	
work	we	have	

done.	

Tee Rui Jie 

Lau Tze Xuen 



Here are some images of year six students (Ju SeungHo, Karina Ngan ZiYu) 
working hard to improve their mathematics knowledge of 'Estimation and 

Rounding.’


Ju	SeungHo	(Harry)	Karina	Ngan	ZiYu		



During Mandarin lesson, 
students were asked to write 
a letter to their friend based 

on the topic given. 




Year	7	students	were	required	to	write	an	email	
to	the	teacher	based	on	the	given	scenario.	
They	had	to	take	into	account	the	netiquette	

that	they	learnt	about	in	class.	
	

“Your	teacher	has	set	an	appointment	with	
you	to	discuss	your	performance	in	ICT.	

However,	you	are	not	able	to	attend.	Write	an	
email	to	your	teacher	to	let	her	know.”	

Dear	Miss	Ilham	Fitriah	Binti	Ahmad	Shukri,	
	
I	 sincerely	 apologize	 for	 not	 being	 able	 to	 attend	 your	
appointment.	Kindly	let	me	know	your	availability	this	week.	I	
will	make	sure	to	meet	you	to	discuss	my	performance	in	the	
ICT	subject.	Sorry	for	any	inconvenience	caused.	
	
Sincerely,	
Adrian	Loh	Weng	Kean	
Year	7	Respect	
	

Hi	Miss	Ilham,	
	
Sincerest	apologies	due	to	me	being	unwell	I	can't	attend	the	
appointment.	Can	we	reschedule	the	date?	Sorry	for	any	
inconvenience	caused.	
	
Thank	you.	Regards,	
Foo	De	Mi	
	



Hello	Miss	Ilham,	
	
I	am	sorry,	I	won't	be	able	to	attend	the	appointment.	I	will	be	
available	next	Saturday.	Please	let	me	know	if	we	can	set	the	
meeting	on	that	day.	
	
Sincerely,	
Lau	Jun	Bond	
	

Dear	Miss	Ilham,	
	
I	am	writing	this	email	to	inform	you	that	I	won't	make	it	to	
the	appointment	set.	I	hope	we	can	reschedule	the	meeting	
to	another	day.	Your	understanding	on	this	matter	is	much	
appreciated.	I	am	sorry	for	any	inconvenience	caused.	
	
Thank	you,	
Saakshinie	Shankar	
	

Dear	Miss	Ilham,		
	
I	am	writing	this	letter	to	inform	you	that	I	won’t	be	able	to	
attend	the	appointment.	My	family	and	I	have	some	personal	
matters	to	attend	to	on	the	specific	day.	Is	it	possible	to	move	
the	appointment	to	a	later	date?	My	sincerest	apologies	for	
troubling	you.		
	
Thank	you.	Regards,	
Chloe	Lim	Jing	Yan	



Global Connections: This term students are studying the global issue of water shortages. This 
week, the focus has been on understanding different causes of water shortages and the 

relationship between different causes. 

Jin Xen 



Qiao Jie and Wong Qing 



Year	9	students	attached	the	CSS	(Cascading	Style	Sheet)	file	
that	they		edited	to	the	HTML	(Hypertext	Markup	Language)	
file	given.	It	allowed	them	to	style	the	HTML	file	with	their	

personal	touch.	

Lau Cui Shi 

Lakshman Nair 



Anisa Hugh Deen 

Teoh Zhou Xuen 



Students	demonstrated	they	were	able	to	
understand	the	concept	of	“Debit”	and	“Credit”		
entries	in	a	relevant	account.	They	learnt	to	

transfer	the	double	entry	records	into	a	ledger.	It	
allowed	them		to	understand	the	importance	of	
maintaining	proper	book-keeping	and	accounting	

records	in	the	ledger	of	a	business.	



As a part of revision activities, the students in economics were asked to “teach” their 
fellow classmates on a topic from macroeconomics given to them. The objective of this 

activity was to help students recall and remember that particular topic thoroughly.  
Classmates also had a chance to ask “the teacher” questions if they had any doubts on the 

topic. This allowed two-way learning and sharing to take place. Below are some pictures 
captured during physical and online lessons. 

Chua Wen Jie (Direct Tax) 

Hermione Tan (Deflation) Liong Kai Jing (Economic 
Growth) 



Jason Lee  
(Population Pyramid) 

Brandon Ong (Foreign Exchange Rate) 

Arvind (HDI) 

Aidan (Trade Protection) 

Joey (CPI) 



n ICT cLAS  

Last	week	article	addressed	
the	importance	of	physical	

activity	for	well-being.	During	
the	COVID-19	pandemic,	when	

so	many	of	us	are	very	
restricted	in	our	movements,	
it	is	even	more	important	for	
people	of	all	ages	and	abilities	
to	be	as	active	as	possible.	
Even	a	short	break	from	

sitting,	by	doing	3-5	minutes	
of	physical	movement,	such	as	
walking	or	stretching,	will	help	
ease	muscle	strain,	relieve	
mental	tension	and	improve	
blood	circulation	and	muscle	
activity.	Here,	we	introduced	
ideas	to	spend	a	fun	time	with	
your	little	ones	while	engaging	

in	physical	activities.	



Total:2506 
 
Merit Points for 
the week: 117 

Total: 3259 
 
Merit Points for 
the week: 198 

Total: 2383 
 
Merit Points for 
the week: 99 

Total: 2060 
 
Merit Points for 
the week: 87 


